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Dear Ms. Grant, 

This letter is to set out our agreement regarding Lake County (hereinafter "the County") retaining the 

Oppenheimer Investigations Group ("DIG") to conduct a workplace investigation. Please review it, sign it, and 

return a copy to me. If you have questions or concerns, please don't hesitate to contact me. 

DIG is being retained to do an impartial investigation of *****. We will not render a legal determination whether 

there was harassment under the FEHA or a violation of any other law or statute. We will stay within this scope 

unless authorized to expand the scope of the investigation. The purpose of the investigation is to facilitate the 

rendering of legal advice. 

We will interview witnesses, collect and review pertinent information, and report to you on that information. In 

the report we will tell you what we believe happened, and the basis for that conclusion. We are not guaranteeing 

any particular result and we will reach our findings based on an impartial and professional evaluation of the 

evidence. 

This agreement creates an attorney-client relationship between the County and OIG. As attorneys, we will use our 

employment law and investigation expertise to assist you in determining the issues to be investigated and to 

conduct impartial fact-finding. It is understood that this investigation will be subject to the attorney-client privilege 

until and unless you waive that privilege, and/or a court determines that some or all of the investigation is not 

subject to the privilege. 

It is understood that our legal advice is the performance of the investigation itself and decisions made relating to 

that, such as whom to interview, what documents to review and how to analyze our findings. Your inside or 

outside counsel is solely responsible for providing legal advice related to matters other than the investigation 

itself, including the admonitions, if any, to be given to employees (or other witnesses) who are interviewed 

concerning confidentiality, the consequences of employee failure to cooperate in the investigation, the accessing 

of electronic and other data, document retention, litigation holds, appropriate interim employment measures 

pending investigation, what action to take as a result of the findings of the investigation, whether the investigation 

is privileged or non-privileged, steps to take to preserve evidence uncovered during the investigation, the 

consequences of revealing the report to third parties, the legal implications and actions the County should take 

based on the results of the investigations, how to advise employees regarding keeping the investigation 

confidential, compliance with the federal Fair Credit Reporting Act (FCRA), including, without limitation, FCRA 

sections 603(d)(2)(D) and 603(y)(I) [15 U.S.C. §§ 1681a(d)(2)(D) and 1681 a(y)], and compliance with the California 

Investigative Consumer Reporting Agencies Act {ICRAA), California Civil Code §1786 et seq. With respect to these 

statutes, the County states that it has made and will make any required disclosures to employee(s) and that the 

investigation is for employment-related purposes. (If this should change, you agree to notify us.) 
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